
 

 

 
 
 
August 1, 2018 
 
 
Jenna Meinl 
Maryland State Department of Education 
200 West Baltimore Street, 2nd Floor 
Baltimore, Maryland  
21201 
 
 
OBJECT:  AED recommendation for RGB PROFESSIONAL SERVICES LLC 
 
 
Dear Jenna, 
 
I am happy to recommend Richard G. Barrett, RGB Professional Services, LLC for implementing systems at your 
agency. They have provided implementation support for our DOT asset management system for the three years. 
 
I had the pleasure of working with RGB Professional Services, LLC and Richard Glenn Barrett at U.S. Department 
of Transportation in Washington, D.C., where he was the cybersecurity and systems subject matter expert. RGB-
PS LLC was well organized, efficient and willing to do whatever was needed to get a task accomplished.  
 
RGB-PS LLC employees were professional strategic partners. Richard’s dedication and assumption of our 
mission ensured a pragmatic and thoughtful approach to daily work.  RGB Professional Services, LLC would be 
an asset to your organization. I am happy to give RGB-PS LLC my unconditional endorsement. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
AED Inc. 
 
 

 
 
Reginald E. Waters 
Chairman and Founder 
(301) 683-2112, ext. 1009 
rwaters@aedworld.com 
 


